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22 March 2020
Dear Parent/Guardian,
Further to our communication with you on Friday past, I wish to update you regarding further developments in relation to the Coronavirus and the provision which schools are being requested to make for ‘Key Workers’. 
The staff of St John the Baptist Primary School are very aware of the extremely difficult challenge our healthcare services are currently facing and are doing our utmost to offer our support as best we can to care for the needs of all our pupils.  

Our correspondence last week stated that we hoped to be able to facilitate those children whose parents are Key Workers from Tuesday 24th March. However, this situation has evolved over the weekend and after consultation with our Chair of Governors, the reality at present means that we are not in a position to open on Tuesday as planned.
Like all schools, we continue to experience a worrying lack of clarity which makes it very difficult to plan. Information is continually changing with schools receiving limited ministerial direction after schools had closed on Friday evening. 
In view of this situation we will continue to use Monday 23rd March as a registration day for Key Worker parents. (Notification must be received by 12 noon.) It should also be noted that pupils registering will now need to bring a packed lunch and the normal school hours will apply: 9am – 2pm for pupils in P1-P3; 9am – 3pm for pupils in P4-P7. 

However, we need adequate time to properly ascertain numbers, to try and gauge what staff we will have available as some of our team are unfortunately having to self-isolate and to risk assess to ensure we can comply with Public Health Agency guidance relating to health and safety provisions and social distancing. 
The latest urgent Covid-19 Update urges everyone to do everything possible to keep themselves and their families safe, stating that the most recent scientific advice on how to further limit the spread of COVID-19 is if children can stay safely at home, they should, to limit the chance of the virus spreading.
The Minister advised today in a tweet that you should ‘only send your child to school if you are a key worker who has no other viable option. If you can make other arrangements do not send your child to school. Principals/school staff are working hard to manage this very difficult situation and ensure that children are safe’.
With all of these concerns, we will need Monday, Tuesday and very possibly Wednesday to plan and risk assess to ensure we can safely care for the needs of our pupils and staff. We will continue to keep you updated regarding our position and any new developments. In the meantime, we pray that you and your families stay safe and well. 

Thank you for your continued support and understanding.
C. McCooe

Principal
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